
From:                                         Lorraine Cordell <lorraine32@blueyonder.co.uk>
Sent:                                           08 July 2019 17:58
To:                                               'complaintsandinformation'
Subject:                                     RE: Letter regarding Council contact [SEC=OFFICIAL]
Attachments:                          Reply to Enfield Councis Letter 27‐06‐2019.pdf
 
Dear Dionne Grant
 
Please see attached letter.
 
Regards
 
Lorraine Cordell
 

From: complaintsandinformation [mailto:complaintsandinformation@enfield.gov.uk] 
Sent: 27 June 2019 15:03
To: Lorraine32@blueyonder.co.uk
Subject: Letter regarding Council contact [SEC=OFFICIAL]
 

Classification: OFFICIAL

Dear Mr Cordell,
 
Please find attached letter for your attention regarding communications with the Council.
 
Yours sincerely
 
Dionne Grant
Complaints and Information Service Manager
Enfield Council
Civic Centre
Silver Street, Enfield
EN1 3XA

Classification: OFFICIAL

Follow us on Facebook Twitter http://www.enfield.gov.uk

Enfield Council is committed to serving the whole borough fairly, delivering excellent services and building strong communities.
Opinions expressed in this email are those of the individual and not necessarily those of the London Borough of Enfield. This email
and any attachments or files transmitted with it are strictly confidential and intended solely for the named addressee. It may contain
privileged and confidential information and if you are not the intended recipient and receive it in error you must not copy, distribute

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKENFIELD/subscriber/new?preferences=true
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Enfield-Council/252946378095154
https://twitter.com/EnfieldCouncil
http://www.enfield.gov.uk


or use the communication in any other way. All traffic handled by the Government Connect Secure Extranet may be subject to
recording/and or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation.

This email has been scanned for viruses but we cannot guarantee that it will be free of viruses or malware. The recipient should
perform their own virus checks.
 

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient and others
authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in
relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by Mimecast Ltd, an innovator in
Software as a Service (SaaS) for business. Providing a safer and more useful place for your human generated data. Specializing in;
Security, archiving and compliance. To find out more Click Here.

http://www.mimecast.com/products/
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  Miss Lorraine Cordell

08 July 2019

 Re: Vexatious and Unreasonable Complaints

Dear Dionne Grant

I am writing this letter regarding the email I received on the 27th June 2019 where it has been stated

that rules have been set out in regards to us contracting Enfield Council, and that my

correspondence has been deemed Vexatious and Unreasonable Complaints.

I have issues with what has been said in your letter that has been sent to me.

You state in the letter

“The Council is of the view that the aspects of your correspondence are deemed as being

unreasonable complainant behaviour. Unreasonable and unreasonably persistent complainants

are those complainants who, because of the nature or frequency of their contacts with an

organisation, hinder the organisation's consideration of their, or other people's complaints.

 We have concluded your contact is vexatious for the following reasons:

1. This is not an exhaustive list but examples of unreasonable actions and behaviour

which can be deemed as vexatious: You have sent frequent and overlapping

correspondence on this same matter. Your contact is disproportionate and have or are

likely to cause an unjustified level of disruption, irritation or distress.

2. You are making excessive demands on the time and resources of staff with lengthy

phone calls, emails to numerous council staff, or frequent emails / letters to staff.

RE: Letter regarding Council contact [SEC=OFFICIAL]->Reply to Enfield Councis Letter 27-06-2019.pdf
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3. Submitting repeat contacts which have been addressed, essentially about the same

issues, with additions/variations which the complainant insists make these 'new'.

4. Refusing to accept the decision; repeatedly arguing points with no new evidence.”

The issue I have with the above is yes I have sent letters and complaints but we do not get any

replies to these or if we do get a reply it does not cover what we have asked.

The last time I wrote was I believe 05/12/2018 with no reply, so I sent a few follow up emails in

2019 asking if there was any update which I never got a reply back, which since then I have just

given up due to the fact I know I will not get a reply, I do not feel my letters are Vexatious and

Unreasonable I am asking questions I would like replies to, I do not just sit here each day spending

all my time writing to Enfield Council when I know I will not get a reply. The only reason I wrote

in 2018 was after the court case and that was to address things within the court order, which Enfield

Council failed to comply with.

The other letter I sent was for a DSAR this was sent on 25/11/2018 which I did not really get what I

asked for on the 16/02/2019, there was some issues with some of the files that Enfield Council had

uploaded, I could not get and sent an email over which was corrected so I could download the files,

but once I opened them most of the data was for 1997, I did write back asking why everything was

missing and once again got no reply regarding all the missing data.

In fact I am in the process of drawing up a new DSAR in the hope this time I will get the data I am

asking for which so far Enfield Council has failed to do, should this be addressed to yourself?.

In fact from 2015 most of my letters or emails have in fact gone without a reply and this can be

proven. It seems very strange this letter has been written and I wonder if it is only due to the court

action Enfield Council wants to take regarding my son.

I can not understand your point regarding the “volume of letters becomes reasonable” as I have not

sent that many emails as I know in fact I will hardly ever get a reply, it is for that reason I do not

take my time in writing to you in order to try and address issues as it seems Enfield Council is

unwilling to try and address anything.
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I did ask Enfield Council to confirm in writing more then once, what stage my complaint was at due

to no replies, but I have never had a reply back to tell me what stage it was at.

I was not going to reply back to this letter that was sent on the 27th June 2019 as I felt it was Enfield

Council that was being Vexatious and Unreasonable, I already know nothing will be addressed but

in the end I felt I had to say something.

Yours sincerely,

Miss L Cordell


